Date

Dear Representative/Senator ___________,

 

The Allegheny National Forest is significantly underrepresented in terms of acreage allocated to America's National Wilderness Preservation System. While 18 percent of all national forest land nationwide is permanently protected under the Wilderness Act of 1964 for future generations to use and enjoy, there are only two protected wilderness areas – totaling just 9,000 acres – in the Allegheny National Forest. This amounts to less than two percent of Pennsylvania’s only national forest!
 

In 2003, citizen volunteers for the Friends of Allegheny Wilderness carefully identified an additional 54,460 acres that could potentially be added by Congress to the National Wilderness Preservation System. Their Citizens’ Wilderness Proposal for Pennsylvania’s Allegheny National Forest has been formally endorsed by 40 separate local, regional, and national organizations representing more than 400,000 Americans, and well over 100 businesses from throughout the region. These numbers continue to grow.

 

Unfortunately, the U.S. Forest Service has recommended only two areas to Congress – a mere 13,000 acres – for wilderness designation as part of their recently revised forest management plan. Fortuitously, the Wilderness Act dictates that the final word on wilderness designations is not up to the agency. Only Congress decides what becomes wilderness.

 

Representative/Senator _____________, won’t you please legislatively support the Citizens' Wilderness Proposal in its entirety? The Allegheny is located within a day’s drive of half of the nation’s population. Please don’t let this crucial opportunity to protect the last remaining wild areas of the Commonwealth’s only national forest pass unaddressed. We owe it to current and future generations of Pennsylvanians, and indeed all Americans.

For more information, log on to www.pawild.org.

 

Sincerely,

